

Starting churches and training preachers in the Dominican Republic"

Dear Brothers, June 2020

We come to you once again to inform you about the progress of the Lord's work here in the Dominican Republic. My wife and I are doing well despite the crisis that the world is experiencing due to the Coronavirus pandemic. The Lord has been merciful, and He has been taking care of us. The church is also in good health so far; we haven't had any incidents to date. Psalm 91 has literally been fulfilled in us. Glory to God for His protection and great care!

For the last three months, we have not been able to gather as a church; therefore, to prevent the enemy from taking advantage of this situation, the Lord gave me the wisdom to design a program called "The Church at Home." We have been praying daily as a church at 8:30 p.m. I have also recorded a daily message for the church to listen to during this prayer time. We have also been broadcasting the weekly Bible studies and the Sunday services via Facebook Live.

The Lord has blessed the program. A sister has a group of more than 60 people, and these messages have been forwarded to her group daily, I have used the networks to preach the Word. In the midst of the panic that COVID-19 has generated and by the active preaching of the servants of God, several people have been saved.

On Sunday, June 14, we had our first service after having to suspend our activities. Many did not come because they are still in a panic; but, glory to God, a good group attended. The government is only allowing churches to meet one day a week for an hour and a half. In the meantime, we continue with the program that we have designed to meet the spiritual needs of the church. The Lord has been good and has supplied the finances that we need to pay for the property we rent and to send the monthly support to all the missionaries and financially help the poor of our church.

As for evangelism, the Word is not imprisoned. We have been able to give out literature, preach in the ranks where people are crowded together, and preach on evangelistic topics on the networks. Several have received the Gospel and gotten saved.

Without a doubt, since World War II, we have not experienced such a time with more distress, pain, and uncertainty like we have during this time. As a servant of God, I have been praying for the revival of the people of God, for the salvation of the Gentile world, for the protection of Israel, and for the Rapture of the church. We are keeping ourselves busy until He comes.

Please, we sincerely ask that you not stop praying for us. Thank you for your faithful financial support so that we can serve the King of kings and Lord of lords.

Prayer Requests:

- 1. For God to protect us from COVID-19
- 2. For new believers
- 3. For the firmness and growth of the church

Because Jesus Christ lives.

Andrés and Dora Amorós

Andrés and Dora Amorós Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic Philippians 1: 6

"For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth to the Jew first, and also to the Greek." Romans 1:16





Contact Information: Email: andresamoros@fbmi.org Phone: 1 (809) 518-0971